TILDEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Thursday, June 5, 2025 Workshop

The Tilden Township Board of Supervisors met in the Township Municipal Building with the following present: Supervisors Gene Schappell, Fred Herman, Richard DeLong, Manager/Secretary/Treasurer Monica Flower, Assistant Secretary Margaret Wursta, Roadmaster Michael Quick, and local residents. Police Chief William McEllroy was absent. The attendance roster is on file with the secretary.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Gene Schappell at 3:03 P.M. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

General Discussion:

Mike Quick discussed issues being had with current pump station system,
Rafa. Mike would like to upgrade the system and change it to a local company, The Meter Guy.

A motion was made by Richard DeLong and seconded by Fred Herman to upgrade the pump station system by purchasing the cellular system from The Meter Guy in the amount of \$8,385. Upon roll call Schappell, Herman and DeLong voted yes.

- Mike Quick updated the BOS and gave the tentative timeline for the paving on Mountain Road.
- Gene Schappell discussed the sewer loan payoff with Monica and Richard. Monica will provide updated information for July BOS meeting.
- Monica reported that Greg Haas will have the executive summary highlighting the changes made in the Draft Zoning Ordinance Amendment by the July BOS meeting.

Public Participation:

- None

A Motion was made by Richard DeLong and seconded by Fred Herman to adjourn the meeting at 3:57 P.M. Upon roll call Schappell, Herman and DeLong voted yes.

ATTEST:

Margaret Wursta Tilden Township Assistant Secretary